Hello Senate Education Committee,

My name is Chris Ahlers and | live in the Fargo public schools district. | am a parent who has chosen to enroll all five my
in the St. John Paul Il Catholic Schools network.

| support HB1590 and | am in support of all school choice bills that help create parent autonomy and the right to provide
an education for my child. | support HB1590 because sending my children to a private schools gives them something
more than what they could get at a public school. It is not my perspective that North Dakota has inadequate public
schools but instead private schools can provide something above and beyond what public schools can provide and that
is something my wife and | *choose* to provide for our children.

In 2024, US News and World Report ranked the states and unfortunately we have the lowest overall education ranking
in the four state area. Definitely room for improvement.

[Source: https://www.usnews.com/news/best-states/rankings/education]:

- North Dakota as #28 in education (#34 in Pre-K - 12 and #12 in higher education)

- South Dakota was #15 in education (#29 in Pre-K - 12 and #7 in higher education)

- Minnesota was #17 in education (#17 in Pre-K - 12 and #18 in higher education)

- Montana was #22 in education (#27 in Pre-K - 12 and #16 in higher education)

We all value choice in our daily lives and where we put our money and our time is how we "vote" for the choice we
make. As parents, we want a different education for our children. We desire to have our Christian values woven into
their daily instruction and education. We desire the opportunity to make that choice and a voice to choose and we wish
more families had the same opportunity to make that choice without significant financial burdens.

| urge you to vote in favor of HB1590 and to give parents a voice and the opportunity to make the choice that they feel is
best for their children.

Thank you for your service to the state of North Dakota and your time on HB1590.

Chris Ahlers
Fargo, ND



